
Legislative Fiscal Office 2019 Joint Committee on Ways and Means 
 

Analysis 

Oregon State Police 

Adam Walsh Act 

 
Analyst:  Julie Neburka 
 
Request:  Approve a request from the Department of State Police to apply for $355,500 from the 
Adam Walsh Act Implementation grant program from the US Department of Justice. 
 
Analysis:  In February 2019 the US Department of Justice, Office of Justice Programs’ Office of Sex 
Offender Sentencing, Monitoring, Apprehending, Registering, and Tracking (SMART) program made 
$21 million available nationwide for grants to states, tribes, and territories to implement Sex 
Offender Registration and Notification Act (SORNA) requirements for the registration and 
notification of convicted sex offenders.  Grant applications are due by April 18, 2019, with awards 
announced by October 2019 for three-year periods of performance.  There are no match 
requirements.   
 
The Oregon State Police (OSP) has received this grant in seven of the past ten years, and anticipates 
using this year’s grant, if awarded, to pay for one limited-duration position who will be responsible 
for implementing SORNA guidelines and drafting rules, policies, and reference and training materials.  
Implementing SORNA requirements continues to be a priority for the agency in order to be in 
substantial compliance with the act.  OSP may need to return to the legislature or Emergency Board 
to request additional federal funds expenditure limitation and position authorization.   
 
Legislative Fiscal Office Recommendation:  Approve the request. 
 



Department of Administrative Services i April 2019 
 

Department of State Police 
Lisper 

 
 

Request: Authorization to apply for a grant totaling $355,500 from the U.S. Department of 
Justice, Office of Justice Programs, Office of Sex Offender, Sentencing, Monitoring, 
Apprehending, Registering and Tracking for the Fiscal Year 2019 Support for Adam Walsh Act 
Implementation Competitive Grant.  
 
Recommendation:  Approve the request. 
 
Discussion:  The Department of State Police is requesting authorization to apply for an Adam 
Walsh Act Grant for $355,500 from October 1, 2019 through September 30, 2022.  The grant 
application is due April 18, 2019 and is 100 percent federally funded with no state match 
requirement. Historically, the Department has been awarded this grant seven of the last 10 years 
they’ve applied. The Department has successfully used prior grant awards to address Sex 
Offender Registration and Notification Act (SORNA) federal compliance standards.  
 
This grant is expected to assist with developing and/or enhancing programs to further implement 
the SORNA within federal compliance standards.  
 
If awarded, the Department plans to fund an Operation and Policy Analyst 3 limited duration 
position over the 36-month period of the grant. The position will be responsible for assuring 
SORNA guidelines are followed, reference materials are created, and training is implemented. 
Additional responsibilities include evaluating, interpreting and drafting changes needed to 
effectively apply administrative rules and polices to assure compliance.   
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